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§ 58.45 Animal supply facilities. 

There shall be storage areas, as need-
ed, for feed, bedding, supplies, and 
equipment. Storage areas for feed and 
bedding shall be separated from areas 
housing the test systems and shall be 
protected against infestation or con-
tamination. Perishable supplies shall 
be preserved by appropriate means. 

[43 FR 60013, Dec. 22, 1978, as amended at 52 
FR 33780, Sept. 4, 1987]

§ 58.47 Facilities for handling test and 
control articles. 

(a) As necessary to prevent contami-
nation or mixups, there shall be sepa-
rate areas for: 

(1) Receipt and storage of the test 
and control articles. 

(2) Mixing of the test and control ar-
ticles with a carrier, e.g., feed. 

(3) Storage of the test and control ar-
ticle mixtures. 

(b) Storage areas for the test and/or 
control article and test and control 
mixtures shall be separate from areas 
housing the test systems and shall be 
adequate to preserve the identity, 
strength, purity, and stability of the 
articles and mixtures.

§ 58.49 Laboratory operation areas. 

Separate laboratory space shall be 
provided, as needed, for the perform-
ance of the routine and specialized pro-
cedures required by nonclinical labora-
tory studies. 

[52 FR 33780, Sept. 4, 1987]

§ 58.51 Specimen and data storage fa-
cilities. 

Space shall be provided for archives, 
limited to access by authorized per-
sonnel only, for the storage and re-
trieval of all raw data and specimens 
from completed studies.

Subpart D—Equipment

§ 58.61 Equipment design. 

Equipment used in the generation, 
measurement, or assessment of data 
and equipment used for facility envi-
ronmental control shall be of appro-
priate design and adequate capacity to 
function according to the protocol and 

shall be suitably located for operation, 
inspection, cleaning, and maintenance. 

[52 FR 33780, Sept. 4, 1987]

§ 58.63 Maintenance and calibration of 
equipment. 

(a) Equipment shall be adequately in-
spected, cleaned, and maintained. 
Equipment used for the generation, 
measurement, or assessment of data 
shall be adequately tested, calibrated 
and/or standardized. 

(b) The written standard operating 
procedures required under § 58.81(b)(11) 
shall set forth in sufficient detail the 
methods, materials, and schedules to 
be used in the routine inspection, 
cleaning, maintenance, testing, cali-
bration, and/or standardization of 
equipment, and shall specify, when ap-
propriate, remedial action to be taken 
in the event of failure or malfunction 
of equipment. The written standard op-
erating procedures shall designate the 
person responsible for the performance 
of each operation. 

(c) Written records shall be main-
tained of all inspection, maintenance, 
testing, calibrating and/or standard-
izing operations. These records, con-
taining the date of the operation, shall 
describe whether the maintenance op-
erations were routine and followed the 
written standard operating procedures. 
Written records shall be kept of non-
routine repairs performed on equip-
ment as a result of failure and mal-
function. Such records shall document 
the nature of the defect, how and when 
the defect was discovered, and any re-
medial action taken in response to the 
defect. 

[43 FR 60013, Dec. 22, 1978, as amended at 52 
FR 33780, Sept. 4, 1987; 67 FR 9585, Mar. 4, 
2002]

Subpart E—Testing Facilities 
Operation

§ 58.81 Standard operating procedures. 

(a) A testing facility shall have 
standard operating procedures in writ-
ing setting forth nonclinical laboratory 
study methods that management is 
satisfied are adequate to insure the 
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